New Albany Community Housing

430 Pearl Street, Suite 12 • PO Box 1492 • New Albany, Indiana 47151-1492

Board of Directors
John Gonder,
President
Ron McKulick
(Southern Seven
Workforce Investment Board),
Vice President
Shannon Johnson (NAFC
School District)
Secretary-Treasurer
Bettye Dunham
(Rauch, Inc.), Past

President Linda Baumann (Neighborhood Representative) Bill Chilton, (Mayor's Representative) Ted Fulmore (S. Ellen Jones Neighborhood) Cathy Hinko (Metropolitan Housing Coalition) Rev. W.D. Hodge, Jr. (East End Neighborhood) Maj Stephen Kiger, (Salvation Army) Ralph Mercuri (Floyd Memorial Hospital) Keith Mull (Neighborhood Representative) Dr. John H. Newman (Indiana University Southeast) Adam Paris (East Spring Street Neighborhood) Anna Schmidt (West End Neighborhood) Larry Strange (Neighbor-Hood Representative) Rhoda Temple-Morton (Neighborhood Representative) Steve Worland

John G. Miller, Executive Director

(Neighborhood

Representative)

via fax 202/408-2580

Federal Housing Finance Board Washington, DC

To Whom It May Concern:

I am writing in opposition to the proposed rule change that will reduce the amount of funding the Federal Home Loan Bank of Cincinnati can offer to organizations attempting to help families with their housing needs. Specifically, we were working with the FHLB-Cincinnati's "New Neighbors" program, to assist victims of the 2005 New Orleans tragedy when the new rule suspended the program. This change had a devastating effect on people we were trying to help.

Our Community Housing agency had just begun working with three families who were eligible and desperately in need of permanent housing. Due to the difficulty of communication with refugees from the hurricanes, and other difficulties, they (and we) had just become aware of the program, and were working diligently with a member bank to solve their housing needs using this and other programs. I learned yesterday that, unfortunately, the "New Neighbors" program was suspended before we could complete the needed paperwork, and the families were unable to be approved in time. It is unlikely that we will be able to assist these families without this assistance.

The Bank has indicated that they would love to reactivate the program, but the new regulation will prohibit this. If the program could be reactivated, even on a limited basis, we could help these and other families with our homebuyer program.

Please feel free to contact me for any additional information you might need.

Sincerely.

John G. Miller
Executive Director

Cc: Mike Sodrel, US Rep (fax 288-3877) / Carol Peterson, Sr VP, FHLB Cincinnati (fax 513-852-7655)

Phone: 812/945-1866
Fax: 812/945-1868
http://www.na/c-chdo.org
Email: CHDO@digicove.com